CARA Spring Meeting
May 27, 2022
10:00 AM
Those Present: Trisha Cullinane, Madeline Hanafin, Beverly and Scott Kenney, John Terreault, Patricia Terreault, Melissa Williams, Dan Williams, Bob Johnson, Elsa Johnson, Elizabeth Sarracino, Donna and Glenn Huot, Sandra Smith, Mell Scott, Mary Scott, Pete and Nancy Bealey, Liz and John Miller, Sue Tenney, Mike Tenney, Sue and Wes Chadwick, Ted and Mary Haines, Dan Bouchard, Scott O’Connell, John Kaplafka, Cynthia Manning, Nolan Manning, Terry Buggy, Dan Buggy, Bob Scott, Paul Bemis, Karen Bemis, Jerry Quinn, Jim Keenan, Jenn Pinckney, Noopy Shea DeRose, Kim Keenan, Kim and Bob Pinard, Mary and Kyle McNamara, Ed Geswell, Amy Iannelli, Paul Thompson Sr., Joe O’Malley, Bill and Patrice Madigan, Todd Sevigny, Chris Dros, Paul and Susan Thompson, Audrey and Kevin Hogan, Paul and Kelsey Thompson, Brian Doyle, Eddie and Brittany Galvin, Joe and Donna Chisholm, Craig Tanguay.
The meeting was called to order by President Joe Chisholm at 10:08
Joe asks if any new members are present at the spring meeting. No on stands up or raises hands. John Lahiff and Jannette Harvey passed away this year. Lahiff’s property is going to be transferred over to their daughter, Christine Flannigan. 
The minutes from the fall 2022 meeting were approved unanimously.
Treasurer -  Sue Tenney. Everyone got a copy of the fall financial statements They are posted online. Copies are available at the meeting. Going through, the operating account ended at $33,000. We had some money go towards tree and electrical work on pole in Fall 2022. Even with electrical rates going up we are saving $10.00 a month in electricity. 
At the end of the year we try to keep one year of dues in the operating account at all times. We are $10,000 over, which is currently set aside for beach road maintenance and drainage. 
Invoices went out in mid-February. If you did not receive, please contact us about updating your email address with the system. We can have a primary and a secondary for each family. If you aren’t receiving invoices check your SPAM folders. 
Financial statements can be seen in the spreadsheet for each amenity amount. Budget is fairly same for 2022. 
We have collected about 90% of 2023 fees
No questions about financials. 
The Motion to accept Sue’s report was approved unanimously. 
Boats –  Bob Scott. All of the moorings and docks are in. We can’t use moorings 9, 15-20, as we need new chains. There are a couple of blocks that need to be replaced as well and one of these include the buoy. This will be taken care of soon. 
There was no movement on the list this summer. 

Dan William – Are docks are all set to go? 
· Dock master confirmed they are all set to go. 
PWCs –  Glenn Huot. Everything is fine. If registration and insurance hasn’t been sent to Glenn, please do so as soon as possible. Rentals will be handled when possible space is available. 
No questions for PWC.
Joe Chisholm adds – Please use the rental form on the website if you are requesting time for a PWC spot to help us accommodate openings. 
BEACH – John Kaplafka. Work on the road and drainage swell is happening this upcoming week. If you bring down a car/golfcart please bring it right back up. We are getting in a truck load of sand. John Miller has been helping out with the beach with his tractor and he is going to help fill in the areas that have gotten washed out. 
At the end of the day, please remove your chairs from the beach area that way throughout the summer we can rake the beach as often as we can. During the evening and early morning, they try to get down here to clean it up when possible. 
Please treat the beach with respect and clean up after yourselves. Please keep an eye on children. Please remind children not to throw rocks especially at the raft. This causes a lot of damage. 
There is no fishing in the swimming areas or off the dock.
Questions:
Aubrey Hogan – Lawn was cut once but doesn’t it need to be mowed again?
·  John will be calling this afternoon
Paul Thompson – Is Merrill still doing our landscaping? Is there an opportunity to look for someone else?
· Yes we are still using John Merrill. 
Jenn Pinkney – We have used them in the past, but Glenn has always had to be on top of him for Spring Clean up when he was in charge of the beach. There may be personal troubles going on in Don’s life, but maybe it’s time to look into other options.
· Spring cleanup was done, John has been in contact with Don Merrill, he will be calling this afternoon. 
· Don Merrill is now starting to put in docks which may be a possible reason for the delay. If performance doesn’t hold up, we will start looking elsewhere.
Susan Thompson – Can you give a reminder of the AED.
· AED – Currently housed in the brown shed. However, we now have a new AED container that was purchased. (The container is shown so everyone knows what it looks like. This will be centrally located on the beach. This way everyone is much closer to the AED and is it well known for anyone to use at any time. John Kaplafka can inform you how to use it if needed or we can look into training if there is an interest. There are cameras on Scott O’Connells property that will have this in range so if anything were to happen it will be recorded. 
Craig Tanguay – Will the heat be an issue for this and the battery?
·  They do offer a box that has a fan but that requires power. When researching, if we build it with a barrier to shade we should be okay. Joe did go to other associations and talked with them about their AED. We are still looking around at the best location for the AED to be placed on the beach.
· In the fall, the AED is taken in for the winter. When this occurs there will be a bag over it to indicate that it is not in there. Joe wants to thank Cindy for helping getting this procured over a dozen years ago. If the sun drains the battery faster than it should, we will plan to replace this as needed. We hope to build something around it to keep it out of the direct heat. 

New flags have been placed on the flagpole.
Events – Brittany Galvin. Events for the upcoming summer will be posted to the website. Brittany also has them printed for members to grab to keep at home. As always, thank you to the association for all the help with all of the events. 
Brittany reminds the members of the lost & found bin a the bottom of the hill and the community game bin. If you use these items please make sure they go back in the bin. 
Jenn Pinckney reminds members about the cornhole boards. If you use them please put them back in the shed. They can’t be left out overnight. If something happens with one of the bags, please let someone know so they can be replaced.
Small Boats – Liz Miller. The small boat list is on the website and there is one on the board down by the racks so please double check it as there has been some changes. Some are saying there may be boats in their spots. Please put your names on the bottom of all boats so we know who to contact if needed. Please make sure your boats are not leaning on other boats. 
Website – Dan Bouchard – Over the winter there have been changes to the website, it was completely re-designed. All the lists to this point are up to date. When it comes to the list and you feel you are in a different location on the list, please contact that amenity manager and the secretary. All of their emails are listed on the website. 
We redesigned the rental request form. This should make it easier and it will have a date stamped to alleviate any concerns of when it was submitted. 

The spreadsheet we use for the directory is now gone, on the website now there is a new member directory that is searchable and easily sorted. You no longer will need to download a spreadsheet. When you go to the page you will have to log in. 
Keywords can also be put in. Example (Notary, electrician, etc.) If you would like any additional information added to your section, please reach out to Dan Bouchard (webmaster@camelotacres.org)
A picture can be put on the list, this is not required but it is a nice feature to help people know who is who. If you want a picture added, send one to Dan or ask him to take a photo.
Please review your own card to ensure the information is accurate. All of them had to be entered in by hand so there is a possibility that an error was made. If so, please email Dan at webmaster@camelotacres.org. 
The only people who will see photos or information is anyone who has the password. 
Joe Chisholm – Thanks Dan for the undertaking of this over the winter. It was an extremely large task. The new website is also accessible on the phone.
Landscaping – Ellen Rawlings– Last year we started talking about the need to update and develop a landscaping plan for Camelot. We did the clean up last year. We have some immediate things we would like to do, but we do have a plan in place for the future as well. 
We have some native plants and perennials that we plan to use. If anyone has any ideas, we are open to them. We are not looking for volunteering of the labor as we will have a landscaping company do this. 
Lockers- Craig Tanguay – The questionnaire was sent out regarding information of thoughts on adding lockers up top. It would take away some of the property up top, but the property is not used routinely. It would of course take finances that will need to be considered.
Right now, there are some concerns with the lockers that we currently have that need updating such as the shingles. If anyone has any trouble with hinges or doors let Craig know and he will help fix that for you. (lockers@camelotacres.org)
For the possible new lockers, conversations came up around what type of materials we would use and what is the best in terms of cost. If this is what we are going to possibly do for the new lockers, we would then want to transition this down into the current lockers. 
More discussion needs to be had in order to work on the next plan moving forward. There are a lot of factors that still need to be worked out.
Joe Chisholm adds – The current bylaws states that whatever the cost the new lockers are to build would be put on those who are receiving the new locker. The materials costs are possibly $750 for each new locker without adding the labor. The final number has not been determined. From the survey there are about 12 people interested. We will have further conversations to determine next steps. 
We need to also do more research in regards to permitting. In building a similar structure to what we have now with the same dimensions for each locker, we are looking at a building that is about 28 ft. long

Joe Chisholm shares that no one wanted to give up their locker when they were contacted.
Joe Chisholm thanks Nate Tenney for the sound system an all the amenity managers. He also thanked the amenity managers and officers for all they do throughout the year to help keep our community synced. 
Elsa Johnson– Thanks the board for all that you do for all of us. 

New Business: Scott O’Connell
· Vote on proposed amendment to not limit pontoons on the dock to only slips 1, 2 and 19. 
· A member submitted a suggested change to get rid of the restriction of only allowing pontoon boats to specific spots (3) on the dock. This would allow more pontoon boats on the docks. When the proposal was submitted, research was done to ensure that our dock is sound enough to carry pontoon boats. With proper tie offs and bumpers it can work. There is concern that boats that are fiberglass will have more damage done to them. 
· This will be restricted from bylaws if we get 66%. 
Does anyone want to speak to this proposed change?
Paul Lavalley – One consideration of having pontoons on the docks is that he notices that when you tie it off the back end does whip around. Doesn’t think it’ll be as much of a problem if it’s not wind side
A member brings up if there are any width of boat restrictions?
· All are 8.6 ft. wide. With two pontoon boats sitting next to each other would they fit.
·  Yes, there are 19ft in-between the fingers. So yes it should fit and bumpers should be allowed
· Joe Chisholm – Keep in mind with the pros and cons the new boats are all 8.6 beam. When this was written this was not the case. Logic would say if we did go with this, Bob Scott would have latitude to build from closest to the beach outward to minimize the stress load on the dock. 
· Beam issue may come up in the future as boats are getting larger in general. Greg Wagner shared that 8.6 ft. was that maximum that can be trailered on the road without requiring permitting and escort.
Motion to have a vote on the proposal – Motion has been moved. Motion has been seconded.
· By voting yes, you are voting to strike the language form the current bylaws
· Hands were raised. More hands for No’s. The bylaw will stay as it is currently written. 
Bill Dowey –  Shares with the community that after many years of campaigning, Verizon service should be coming down town this weekend.

The meeting was then adjourned at 11:23
Respectfully Submitted
Brittany Galvin, Secretary 
